
 Meeting Minutes September 2, 2021 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Wednesday, September 1, 2021 

at 4:00 pm at Station 162. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Pat Mahaffey and 

Chris Long, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, and 

Chief Sharps.  

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve meeting minutes from the August 5 regular meeting. 

Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 737 runs in August 

COVID update: 1 department member and 2 family members have tested positive this 

month. Working to get booster shots for the department. Members will be due for booter 

by September 28, 2021. 

St. 162 Update: No work has been completed yet. All subcontractors said last week of 

September or first week of October. 

Reynoldsburg Police Department has hired a full time social worker. She will be teaming 

up with our Community Paramedic Program for cases when needed. 

Promotion and Awards Ceremony is September 24, 2021 at 6pm at Station 161. 

Truro Open House has been cancelled. 

Lt. Hoover would like to conduct some swift water/dive team training in light of the 

recent flooding. 

Presented requisition from Ohio Fire Chiefs Association for the strategic planning 

process. Need to update some policies and procedures. 

Joint training September 22, 23, 24 with West Licking, Violet Twp and Whitehall 

department at the apartment complex at Broad St and Hamilton Rd. 

Jason and Greg are now mowing the grass at St. 162. 

 

Roads and Cemetery 

Jason Nicodemus:  

Received a request to remove 2 large trees from the cemetery by the MacIntosh Family 

because trees are covering family stones. 

Franklin County Guardianship Services Board Ceremony is October 15, 2021 at 2 pm. 

Staff completed annual NPDES training requirements. 

Violation letters were sent on nuisance properties for high grass and trash/furniture. 

 

 

Administration 
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Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved July 2021 bank reconciliation. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus:  

Filed final report on HHS/Provider Relief Funds (Coronavirus) portal 

Franklin County Auditor conducts a weekly Community Hour via zoom. More 

information to follow - September 22 from 12:30-1:00. 

 

Trustee Reports 

Dennis Nicodemus thanked the fire department for its participation in the Tomato 

Festival. 

 

New Business 

NONE 

 

Old Business 

NONE. 

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of $302,698.25 and bills of $377,252.60 for 

August. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.  

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for 

September. Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to adjourn at 4:53 p.m. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, October 7, 2021 at 4:00pm at Station 161. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


